HOD   11/16/05   

Attendance- Stan Stefanski Gen. Chair, Mike Ginsberg Admin Vice Chair, Diane Connor Treasurer, Marian Bindas Secretary, John Lynch Senior Chair, Pete Barry Age Group Chair, Eric Stefanski TPIT, John Frydrych FAST, Lou Damich CVSC, Rich Kaminsky PTSC, Laura Hartman CVSC, Dan Bower BPR, Regis Kowalski BPR, Brenna Flemming USCS, Georgiann Barry Tech Plan, Dan Smith JCCS, Sharon Schmidt CVSC, Karen Stuthers SAAC, Donna Beyerl SAAC, John Toth BPR.

Order of Business: Meeting called to order at 7:45 pm by Stan.  

Gen Chair - Stan – Informed Wet Tech Committee being formed. Chairman will be Tom Donati.   Suggestions made to have 1st meeting at the 2005 Christmas Meet.   The exact date and time will be decided by the committee members.  The 2008 Olympic Trials will be held in Omaha Nebraska.  Ask Stan if you have any questions regarding the facilities.  The AMS Athlete Representative voting procedures   will change for the year 2006.  We will review the current job description and expectations of this role.   We are anticipating the ability to have online voting for this elected position.  Time frame to be proposed by January with an election held in the spring of 2006.  The swimmer elected will assume office September 2006. 

Secretary - Marian – Reviewed the September HOD minutes –no corrections.   Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the September 21, 2005 minutes.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer - Diane –Reviewed the proposed 2006 budget with a few recommendations: 
1) Increase the website fee from $2,000 to $5,000. This increase is reflective of the time spent by John Schaefer to keep the site updated and current.
2) Reduce the proposed registrar fee from $8,100 to $6,225.
The fee was adjusted from $1 to $1.50 per swimmer.  

3) Increase the Long Course Zone Team budget $1500.00 due to travel expenses the team may incur. 

4) Additional $500.00 to be added to the budget to send the Review Chair to a conference in Atlanta, Georgia in 2006.  USA Swimming pays for the trip except for travel.   

Laura Hartman moved and Brenna Fleming seconded a motion to approve the 2006 budget as amended.  Motion carried.  

 Admin - Mike – Discussed entry procedures using “NT” or “no time”.  Mike will be reviewing previous years HOD minutes for any possible revisions to the bylaws which may clear up the discrepancy.

Jerry Schaefer discussed the LSC is doing a better job with AMS registration.    Jerry reminded everyone he is available to assist any team needing assistance in registration of the swimmers. It is his goal to have all USS Registration prior to 9/30/06.   Coach’s verification will be reviewed this holiday period.  Jerry stated he will accept an email from Red Cross instructors for recertification’s until the cards come in.   He will also accept a class roster list as verified by the instructor.  

Age Group – Pete- Revisions to AMS Swim Schedule discussed.   The proposal at this time is for columns 1 and 2 of the swim schedule only.  Laura Hartman moved and Jerry Schafer seconded the motion – Motion carried.   

Senior – John –Reviewed the proposed criteria for Scholastic All American.  Georgiann moved and Don Wagner seconded the motion, all in favor except 1opposed vote (Mike Ginsberg) - Motion carried.   
Motion to adjourn by Pete Barry and seconded by Donna Beyerl; meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm. 

Next meeting: BOD Wednesday 12/7 Panera Bread, BotA 7:15 

Respectfully  submitted by: Marian Bindas AMS Secretary. 

